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Fr. Jerry Meier, In Residence 
 …………………………….....Ext. 112 
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Deacon Jim DeNatale 
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Donna Eisenbath, Youth Minister 
 ………………...…..314-954-1326 
 deisenbath@holyspiritstl.org 

Jill Gould, Principal……….…...739-1934 
 jgould@holyspiritstl.org 
Sharon Kaufman, CRE/Pastoral Assoc. 
 ……………..…………..…...Ext. 110 
 skaufman@holyspiritstl.org 
Joan Maher, Director of Worship. 
 ………………………………..Ext. 107 
 jmaher@holyspiritstl.org 
Julie Ramacciotti, Director of  
 Administration………....Ext. 104 
 jramacciotti@holyspiritstl.org 
Karen Rychlewski, Pastoral Associate 
 ………………………...……..Ext. 108 
 krychlewski@holyspiritstl.org 
Gregg Sallwasser, Maintenance 
Julie Spinner, Parish & PSR Secretary 
 ………………..………...…...Ext. 101 
 jspinner@holyspiritstl.org 
Mary Welsh, Parish Secretary Ext. 102 
 mwelsh@holyspiritstl.org 
 

Daily Prayer Connection 
 ....…....314-739-0230 ext. 132 
Faith in Action, (See Sharon Kaufman)
HandS……………………….314-739-9796  
Stephen Ministry 
 ……...314-739-0230 ext. 130 
 

SCHOOL 
(K-8 & PRESCHOOL & PREK INFORMATION) 

3120 Parkwood Lane 
Maryland Heights, MO 63043 

Phone:  314-739-1934  
Fax:  314-739-7703 

Kate Ayres, School Secretary, 
kayres@holyspiritstl.org 

 

PARISH ANNEX 
3111 Parkwood Lane, 

Maryland Heights, MO 63043,  
Pre-School, Pre-K……...314-739-5020 

EARLY BULLETIN DEADLINE 
 

The deadline for the 
July 8 bulletin is 

NOON, THURSDAY, JUNE 28. 



MASS SCHEDULE  
Monday thru Wednesday………..…………….……..6:30am 
Thursday and Friday…………………………………….8:00am 
Holy Days Consult bulletin 
Saturday: …………………….…8:00am and 5:00pm (Vigil) 
Sunday:                      7:30am, 9:00am, and 11:00am 
 

CONFESSIONS 
Saturday 4:00 to 4:45pm or by appointment 
 

EUCHARISTIC CHAPEL HOURS 
Weekdays: 12am to 6am and 9am to 12 midnight. 
Saturdays: 12am to 7am 
Chapel will close at 7am Saturday until 9am Monday. 
Holy Days: Please consult the bulletin. 
 

EUCHARISTIC EXPOSITION 
Wednesdays after 8 a.m. Mass until Noon (closing 
with Benediction). Confessions 1st Wednesday. 
 

BAPTISMS 
Baptism Class for parents/godparents is normally 
held on the first Monday of the month at 7 PM in the 
Church. To register for the meeting and/or to arrange 
for a baptism, call Karen Rychlewski. 
 

MARRIAGE 
Couples planning marriage contact the pastor at least 
six months in advance. 
 

COMMUNION CALLS 
Please call the Parish Office to request Communion if 
someone is unable to attend Church. 
 

HOSPITAL VISITS 
Please notify the Parish Office concerning 
hospitalization. 
 

REGISTRATION  
New parishioners may register at Parish Office or see 
one of the priests after Mass. New information e.g. 
address, phone numbers or moving from the parish, 
please call Parish Office. 
 

BULLETIN INFORMATION 
Please submit information for the bulletin by Noon 
TWO Fridays before publication. Include name, 
daytime phone number of person submitting 
information, Commission and group name. Items can 
be e-mailed to mwelsh@holyspiritstl.org. 
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WHAT’S HAPPENING  
THIS WEEK 

 
 
 
 
Sunday, June 24 
 7:00 a.m.—Boy Scout Car Wash 
 7:00 p.m.—Al Anon, Community Rm. 
 
Monday, June 25 
 6:00 p.m.—Quilting, Annex 
 
Tuesday, June 26 
 9:00 a.m.—Exposition/Benediction, Church 
 9:00 a.m.—Senior Exercise, Rigali Rm. 
 7:30 p.m. Fire in the Spirit, Community Rm. 
 
Wednesday, June 27 
 9:00 a.m.—Senior Exercise. Rigali Rm. 
 7:00 p.m.—Food Addicts Anonymous, Rigali Rm. 
 
Thursday, June 28 
 11:00 a.m.—Lunch Bunch, Off Property 
 7:00 p.m.- LAFFS, Parish Hall 
 7:00 p.m.—Al Anon, Rm. 2 
 
 

OFFERTORY COLLECTIONS 
Stewardship for June 4-10, 2018 

 

Sunday Envelopes, 283 utilized $  15,336.00 
Loose Collection   $        591..55 
 

Online Donations, 48  families  $     6,561.00 
 
 
 

Total     $   22,488.55 
 

Weekly Budget    $  20,576.00 
 

Weekly Surplus (shortfall)  $    1,912.55 
 

 HandS         Parish Improvements 
            $ 95.00   $ 230 

FROM DEATH TO NEW LIFE 
 

We express our deep sympathy  
and assurance of our prayers  

to the family of Danny McNamee, 
son of Ron McNamee  

brother of Jennifer Remington  
and David McNamee. 

grandson of Pat Tellmann 
May his soul rest in the  

Peace of Christ. 
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A NOTE FROM FR. BOB 

Dear Friends, 
 
Grace and peace to you! 
 
Recently, I attended the Leadership Convocation for the Archdiocesan Office of Catholic 
Education and Formation.  All the pastors, Principals, Directors of PSR, and Pastoral Asso-
ciates were invited to the conference to hear a visiting speaker, Sr. Patricia McCormick, 
IHM, share her thoughts on Education Formation.  Her first talk was “BEING an Evangeliz-
er versus WORKING AS an Evangelizer.”  She shared the following quote, “I am the most 
effective  
element in my ministry.  I evangelize more effectively by my being than by any task that I 
perform or programs and materials that I use.  What I do (am) speaks more eloquently 
than anything I say.”  This really resonated with me because I have been praying a lot 
about how we (I) might evangelize in our parish today.  It’s actually the focus of our new 
Parish Council Steering committee.  The question that always comes to my mind is, “How 
can each one of us evangelize in Holy Spirit Parish right now?”  
 
The answer is right there in sister’s quote, BE an evangelizer!  It’s not a matter of what we 
do, but it is a matter of who we are!  We are all a Eucharistic people.  A people who follow 
Jesus Christ and, like him, we are broken and shared with everyone we meet.  We evange-
lize by who we are.  As we begin our summer and come together to worship each Sunday, 
may we deepen our understanding of who we are, and go out and evangelize to our parish 
by being people of Christ.  God bless you all. 
 

SUMMER CLEANING IS UNDERWAY 
As we enter more deeply into summer, there is a natural reduction in activity in and usage 
of our parish facilities.  This presents us with an opportunity to repair and clean our facili-
ties.  You have probably noticed some of the cleaning activity in the past week or two.  The 
intensity of the cleaning is going to increase such that we will need to close the school, 
gym, Parish Hall, and Annex during the first two weeks of July so that our cleaning compa-
ny can clean and wax all the floors and clean the carpet in the Parish Hall. We realize that 
this may be an inconvenience for some but ask your understanding so that the company 
can do a thorough job.  If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me.   
Thank you. 
 
Let’s pray for each other this week. 
 
Peace, 
 
Father Bob 
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MASS INTENTIONS 
Sunday, June 24 
 7:30am  For Our Parishioners   
 9:00am  Dr. James   
 11:00am  Anna Dickherber   
Monday, June 25 
 6:30 am  Glennon F. Audrain    
Tuesday, June 26 
 6:30am  Gregory Mitchell   
Wednesday, June 27 
 6:30am  Loren “Buddy” Sowell  
  
Thursday, June 28 
 8:00am  Rich & Sarah Beckmann   
   (60th wedding  anniversary) 
Friday, June 29 
 8:00am  Mary Corcoran   
Saturday, June 30 
 8:00am  Doris Peters  
 5:00pm  Faithful Departed   
Sunday, July 1 
 7:30am  Tom & Mary Schulte  
 9:00am  Margaret Lienhop   
 11:00am  Bill Haggarty  
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Jun 30-Jul 1 5:00 PM 7:30 AM 9:00 AM 11:00 AM 

Hospitality D Hass 
J Riesmeyer 
N Wibbenmeyer 

A & V  Drury 
S Gayda 

R Holland 
S Holland 
J Telthorst 

E Accardi 
A Grothoff 
Li Sommer 

Hearing Assist J Bamert Mary Beth Chik T & J Myslinski L DeNatale 

Lectors C Duffy R Ahie M Hachmeister S Giovannini 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

R & M  Bovier 
D Casey 
M Dale-Bannister 
A Kleitz 
A Merris 
D & M Schulte 
C Stuckey 

R Chik 
MB Chik 
R Dallavalle 
K Kenning 
D Portmann 
 

B Backowski 
J & L  Frein 
D Hachmeister 

B Ball 
P DeWitt 
M DeWitt 
M Feltmann 
B Flores 
J Painter 
A Wehking 
R & M Weiss 

Servers A Woodard 
M Zenner 
J Zenner 
 

E Portmann 
D Portmann 
C Walsh 

J Cochran 
J P Freygang 
P Freygang 

A Ball 
R Green 
W Peroutka 

$$ Counters 

EARLY 
B Philipp 
B Schindler 

 

 

LATE 
R Sarmiento 
M Sicking 

 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK 
In your prayers, please remember all the sick and  

home-bound parishioners and those who care for them. 

Betty Apprill 
Jean Bauer 
Becky Bonner 
Jim Brockmeyer 
Ed Cody 
Matthew Cody 
Paula Davidson 
Lisa Delfert 
Lou Difani 
Anne Elmore 
Dorothy Faerber 
Till Fehrenbacher 
Ed Flores 
Janet Frayne 
Ray Garvels 
Marge Horton 

Al Katzler 
Frank Kekeisen 
Clyde Klump 
Marie Knox 
Mary Ann 
              Koperski 
Charles Kraemer 
Doris Kulage 
Mike Lemp 
Jerry McGuire 
Al Metzger 
Karen Newcomb 
Matt Niedringhaus 
Brian Ponder 
Dee Powers 

John Rizzello 
Patrick Ryan 
Bill Schneider 
Harland & Peggy 
Standerfer 
Linda Tarrant 
Pat Tellmann 
Nanci Van Amburgh 
Jean & Joe 
Wangler 
Gene Weckherlin 
Bill & Joan 
Weinzirl 
Tom Zemblidge 

Sick Relatives and Friends: 
Leo Bachinski II 
Tony Bedrosian 
Christopher Bolm 
Jackie Craven 
Anita Geiger 
Baby Finley Gerhardt 
Robert Hachmeister 
Donna Hatfield 
Jan Howard 
Raymond Jaegers 
Ken Jordan 
Shane Katzler 
Samantha Kerwin 
Dennis King 
Roger Lane 

Jerry Ledbetter 
Irene Lee 
Pam Lewis 
Kelsie Manna 
Blake Melton 
Louis Merritt 
Cameron Meyer 
Christine Meyer 
Luke Meyer 
Ron Meyer 
Mike Mitra 
Aloe Mossburger 
Logan Nevlin 
Melinda Oeth 
Judy O’Hare 

Mark Pearia 
Gerald Perdun 
Katrina Plunk 
Anthony  
Pyzdrowski 
Teri Rooney 
Antoinette “Babs”  
               Sarmiento 
David Schneider 
Grace Solimando 
Wanda Wade 
Carly Walker 
John Wamhoff 
Tom Wangler 
Bonnie (Schlenk) 
Whitman 
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SCHOOL NEWS 
Greetings, Holy Spirit Parish Family!  The School will 
once again march in the Bridgeton 4th of July Parade 
and we would appreciate any donations of candy that 
can be handed out at the parade.  Donations can be 
dropped off at the school office through June 30th be-
tween 8:00a.m. and 3:00p.m.  Thank you so much! 
 

SCHOOL SUMMER OFFICE HOURS: 
June 1 – 29:  8:00a.m. – 3:00p.m. 

July CLOSED 
Please leave a message, 314-739-1934 or email,  

Mrs. Kelly Hewitt, Principal – 
khewitt@holyspiritstl.org or 

Mrs. Kate Ayers, Secretary – 
kayres@holyspiritstl.org  

 

RED & BLUE RAFFLE TICKETS ARE ON SALE NOW! 
The parents of the Holy Spirit School are selling Red & 
Blue Raffle Tickets. The tickets are $20 each. The raffle 
drawings begin the first week of September and contin-
ue through the last Monday school is in session in May.  
The first Monday of each month a ticket will be drawn 
and that winner will receive a cash prize of $100. Every 
additional Monday in the month a winner will receive a 
cash prize of $25. If you would like to purchase a ticket 
there will be tickets in the bulletin throughout the sum-
mer. You may also reach out to a Holy Spirit School 
Family or contact the school office, 314-739-1934.   
Thank you so much for your support! 
 

NOW ENROLLING! Holy Spirit Day School is enrolling for 
the 2018-2019 school year! We would love to schedule 
a tour for someone you know and show them what we 
have to offer! There is a true love for Jesus and the fac-
ulty and staff are committed to every child’s success at 
Holy Spirit School! As we plan for the 2018-2019 Holy 
Spirit School year, please continue to pray for growth 
and continued success! 
 

Blessings, 
Mrs. Gould 

PSR NEWS 
PSR REGISTRATION FOR 2018-19 

The Parish School of Religion offers religion classes on 
Tuesday evenings, from 6:45-8 p.m. for students in 
grades 1-8 who attend public schools. PSR sessions 
focus on the message of Jesus, experienced within a 
community of faith with opportunities to pray, worship 
and do service for others. The students are also pre-
pared to receive the sacraments of Reconciliation and 
Eucharist. Confirmation is a parish wide program coor-
dinated by our Youth Minister, Donna Eisenbath.  
All families will register and make payments through 
our online program, www.holyspirit.psrenroll.com or 
PSR registration is one of the quick links on the parish 
website, www.holyspiritstl.org. Detailed information 
was also sent by email to each returning family.  
For information, Sharon Kaufman, 

739-0230 or skaufman@holyspiritstl.org OR 
Julie Spinner, 739-0230 or jspinner@holyspiritstl.org 

 

PSR ITEMS FOR PICK UP 
Report Cards & Certificates & home school textbooks 
may be picked up from the Parish Hall during the 
month of June. If you have any questions contact Julie 
Spinner or Sharon Kaufman 314-739-0230. 

FIRST COMMUNION PICTURES & BANNERS 
 

First Communion pictures and  
banners for students 

are available NOW through June 
24th on the table 
in the Parish Hall. 

FOURTH OF JULY PARADE    
 
The annual Bridgeton Fourth of 
July Parade is quickly approaching. 
This year, the parade's theme is 
"Dreams Come True Under Red, 
White and Blue". Holy Spirit School 
will again be walking in the parade to share our 
 spirit with this great community.  
 
The parade begins at 10:00am. All those walking in 
the parade will need to arrive at our starting loca-
tion along Benedetta and Avery by 9:00am. More 
information to follow regarding our specific starting 
location.  
 
As an added bonus, you can also earn points by 
walking in the parade.  
 
Please fast direct Susan Peroutka if you plan on 
walking with Holy Spirit in the parade or if you have 
any questions.  
 
Please continue to send in your donations of candy 
and bottled water for the parade to the school     
office.  
 
Thank you for your support of Holy Spirit School. 
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2018 FOUR PERSON GOLF SCRAMBLE 
 

Saturday, July 14, 8:00 AM Shotgun Start 
(check-in 7 AM)  

 
Riverside Golf Course  

$65.00 per player (18 holes) 
($70 after 6/14/2018)  

 
 
 

Prize categories: Attendance Prizes, Closest to the 
Pin, Longest Drive, Skins Game, 50/50 Drawing, 

and many other games  
 

BBQ dinner following golf 
 

Hole sponsors available for $50.00 
 
 

Send payment to: 
HSAA 

Attn: Golf Scramble Registration 
3129 Parkwood Lane 

Maryland Heights, MO 63043 
Make checks payable to 

Holy Spirit Athletic Assoc. (HSAA) 
 
 

Questions? 
Pete Kielhofner (kielhopj@yahoo.com), 

Bill Peroutka (peroutkajr@hotmail.com), 
Shawn Benedict (bread05@sbcglobal.net 

 
Benefits Holy Spirit Athletic Association 

Youth Sports Programs. 

Player Email Phone 

#1   

#2   

#3   

#4   

ST. PATRICK CENTER CASSEROLES 
Please bring your St. Patrick Center casseroles to the 
Resource Center between 6:30 & 9 AM this Wednes-
day, June 27. If you have any questions or concerns, 
please call or e-mail Mary Beth Schulte, 229-8067 or 
SpecRelEdu@aol.com. Thanks! 
 

 
 

SOCIAL JUSTICE 
 

Peace is not the producer of terror or fear.              
Peace is not the silence of cemeteries.                     

Peace is not the result of violent repression… 
Peace  

Is generosity. 
It is right and duty. 

 
Archbishop Oscar A. Romero 

 
 
 

STEPHEN MINISTRY 
 
" O Lord, you have probed me, you know me; you 
know when I sit and when I stand,,,,with all my ways 
you are familiar."     Psalm 139 : 1-2 
 
It may seem that God is far away when you are strug-
gling to get through the problems you face.  You may 
feel very much alone, and don't know where to turn.   
We have a caring, listening ministry serving those who 
have a hard time handling their problems.   
The Stephen Ministry is made of specially selected and 
trained men and women who have answered the call to 
serve those who struggle with the emotional upheaval 
of life issues.   
Whether your problem be 'small' or 'large', this Ministry 
may be the help you seek. 
 
Consider calling the Stephen Ministry at 739-0230, 
ext.130, and leave a confidential message. Share this 
message! 
 

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER 
 
One of the greatest gifts you can give your young or 
adult children is two parents who are very much in love 
with each other.  Strengthen and polish your love for 
each other at a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Week-
end.  The gift of a weekend is Aug. 3-5 or Sep. 21-23, 
2018  in St. Peters, MO.  If you would like to apply or 
get more information, go to www.stl-wwme or call 
314.649.7317. 
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SERVICE OPPORTUNITY 
HIGH SCHOOL: Our summer service week will be July 9-13 
for high school students. This includes those who will be 
freshmen in the fall to those who graduated in 2018. 
We will meet in the morning to work, break for lunch & 
discussion & finish by 2:30 each day. On a couple of 
days, we’ll have a couple of evening times as well. 
 
ENTERING 7TH & 8TH GRADE: Tues. & Wed., July 10 & 11, 
you are invited to join us for service opportunities. This 
will be a great opportunity to work on your service reflec-
tion. You must bring an adult. Suggestions are your 
sponsor, a parent, an older brother or sister, mom or 
dad, aunt or uncle, etc.  
ALL: Please contact Donna Eisenbath for permission 
forms, details, and to let us know that you are coming so 
that we prepare enough work and supplies. 
 

HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH 
FRESHMEN, SOPHOMORES, JUNIORS & SENIORS 

ALL ARE WELCOME:  
Eat, Pray, Discuss 2.0 –EVERY Thursday evening from 7-
9 in the Resource Center. Come join us! Drop in for 
games, good food and discussions on your burning 
questions about your faith. 
 

Attend a free musical: some of our high school friends 
will be participating in Youth Sing Praise’s production of 
Godspell at the outdoor Amphitheatre at the National 
Shrine of Our Lady of the Snows in Belleville, IL on Satur-
day, June 23, 7 p.m. Admittance is free and fun for the 
whole family. You can bring a picnic to enjoy on the 
grounds before the show. Come support these talented 
teens. 

NOTE: The last two weeks of June and the second week 
in July are camps and events. There will be NO evening 
meetings at the Resource Center June 21, 28 (we’ll at-
tend Totus Tuus), and July 12. 

 

WE NEED YOU! 
PGC ADULT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: WE ARE PLANNING FOR FALL 
GATHERINGS & EVENTS, & need you. Ministry is a communi-
ty effort. We need your help to make all these things 
possible to our young people. Young adults, parents & 
empty nesters are all welcome. Our young people bene-
fit from your life of faith & appreciate your help.  
SERVICE: 1-2 adults to help plan & organize our Drive By 

Rakings in November. Duties included working with 
parish staff to identify yards needing work, soliciting 
donations of leaf bags (if needed), & grouping ad-
dresses into clusters for groups of youth & adults to 
rake. Time involved–approximately 4-8 hrs. over a 
month or two: a couple of phone calls to parish staff to 
get list of yards, driving by the yards to see how much 
work they need, typing up a list with addresses for the 
groups, being present day of raking if desired. 

MIDDLE SCHOOL MADNESS: Adults who are willing to chap-
erone one Friday night a month. All we need is your 
presence. Time involved: 2 hrs. a month. This can be 
several adults who take turns. 

PRO-LIFE PILGRIMAGE: A few adults to form a planning 
committee for our participation in the youth office’s 
Generation Life pilgrimage to the March for Life. We 
will have a meeting or two in August/September to 
assemble information and plan for our attendance. 

Interested? Want to help our teens? Contact Donna E. 
 

MIDDLE SCHOOL MADNESS WILL BEGIN AGAIN IN THE FALL 
See “Service Opportunities” for summer activities. 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
FIND US ON FACEBOOK & INSTAGRAM! — www.facebook.com/hsyouth & Instagram HS_YOUTH_STL 

HOLY SPIRIT CARNIVAL NEEDS YOU! 
We have had some important Carnival Committee 
members retire recently and are in need of volunteers 
in the following areas for 2018:  
 

Carnival Chairs- This is a two year commitment but 
don’t let that intimidate you, the more couples we can 
get, the lighter the workload! We are in need of at least 
2 couples, please consider this very important position.  
 

Booth Chairs- A great way for Families to volunteer to-
gether. We have had families run these booths for 15-
20 years and they are looking to step down, please 
consider taking over so that we can keep having a way 
for the kids to play fun games and win prizes.  
 

Ready to give your time and talent to our biggest 
Church fundraiser or have 
any questions?  
 

Please contact Jean and Jeff 
Painter at (314)291-6435.  

YOUNG ADULT EVENTS WITH THE WAY STL 
Check us out online for more information! 

E-mail: thewaystlouis@gmail.com 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/thewaystl/ 

Website: www.thewaystl.org 
 

First Friday Holy Hour 
7 PM, St. Richard’s Parish 

Women's Emmaus Study Group* 
7-8:30pm 2nd and 4th Wednesdays 

Men's Emmaus Study Group* 
7-8:30pm 2nd and 4th Thursdays 
E-mail us for more information OR 

Theresa Weaver, tweaver1704@gmail.com 
Matt DeWitt, dewittmw@gmail.com 

 

Upcoming Events 
June 30—Serve at St. Vincent de Paul Parish 

 

*Emmaus study group is a small faith sharing group. Top-
ics covered are determined by the group and range from 
weekly readings, study of specific books of the Bible, & 
video series. 
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“The challenge is to make the Church’s ‘yes’ to Life con-
crete and effective. The struggle will be long, and it needs 
each one of you. Place your intelligence, your talents, your 
enthusiasm, your compassion and your fortitude at the ser-
vice of life!” — Pope John Paul II, “Homily,” August 15, 
1993  
Serving Others in God's Love: Religious Freedom Week 
2018, began on June 22, the Feast of Sts. Thomas More 
and John Fisher, and ends on June 29, the Solemnity of 
Sts. Peter and Paul. Catholics across the United States are 
encouraged to pray and act in support of religious liberty at 
home and abroad.  Archbishop Joseph E. Kurtz of Louisville, 
chairman of the USCCB's Committee for Religious Liberty, 
states: "Religious freedom allows the space for people of 
faith to serve others in God's love in ministries like educa-
tion, adoption and foster care, health care, and migration 
and refugee services. We encourage people of faith to re-
flect on the importance of religious freedom so that we 
might have the space to carry out our mission of service 
and mercy, and we invite everyone to pray for our brothers 
and sisters who face intense persecution in other parts of 
the world." 
Annual Family Gathering for the Love & Life Mass and Din-
ner: Saturday, July 21, 5pm, Cathedral Basilica.  You & your 
family are invited to enjoy an evening of faith, fellowship 
and fun in celebration of the 50th anniversary of the re-
lease of Humanae Vitae (July 25, 1968), a foundation en-
cyclical on family love & the sanctity of life. Join friends 
from around the St. Louis area for this anticipated annual 
event sponsored by the Office of Natural Family Planning. 
Mass will be celebrated by Archbishop Robert J Carlson fol-
lowed by a dinner catered by Pasta House and family enter-
tainment in Boland Hall. For more information call (314) 
997-7576 
Participate in the worship and witness of HELPERS OF 
GOD’S PRECIOUS INFANTS on Saturday July 21 (and every 
3rd Saturday) beginning with 8:00 a.m. mass at the Cathe-
dral Basilica on Lindell Blvd.  Following Mass, the Blessed 
Sacrament will be exposed and people of all ages make a 
peaceful Rosary procession to the local Planned 
Parenthood abortion facility to pray for an end to abortion 
and a respect for all human life. Those who cannot walk 
remain in the Cathedral praying the rosary before the 
Blessed Sacrament.  Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament 
concludes the morning. 
 
Spiritual Healing After Abortion: Women often suffer physi-
cally, emotionally and spiritually after abortion and men can 
experience profound grief and loss as well. 
 
 

 One of the core messages of the New Testament is 
that of mercy, healing, and reconciliation. That is still 
the good news of our faith. Jesus has paid for our 
sins; he wants us to be whole and holy again. Pro-
ject Rachel and Project Joseph offer free profession-
al counseling, monthly spiritual support groups, and 
retreats which provide the tools needed to accept 
the hope and healing that are our birthright as 
adopted sons and daughters of God.  
 
The Project Rachel Spiritual Support Group for wom-
en meets monthly on the fourth Thursday at 7 p.m.  
For more information, call Marisol Pfaff at (314) 792
-7451 or ihnpfaff@swbell.net. 
 The Project Joseph Spiritual Support Group for men 
meets monthly on the first Monday at 7 p.m.   For 
more information, please contact Chuck Raymond at 
(314) 974-8767 or craymjr@sbcglobal.net. 
 
Save The Date: 42nd Annual Respect Life Conven-
tion, Sunday, October 28, 2018, St. Charles Conven-
tion Center.  Featured Speaker will be Ryan Bom-
berger of The Radiance Foundation. 
 
Join BIKING FOR BABIES at their annual Celebration 
of Life.  Tower Grove Park, St. Louis, MO, July 14. 
The mission of Biking for Babies is to facilitate the 
organization, promotion, and continuation of bicy-
cling events at the local, regional, and national level 
in order to enhance the awareness of and resources 
available to America’s pregnancy resource centers. 
Visit www.facebook.com/bikingforbabies for more 
information. 
If you or someone you know is in need of pregnancy 
help, there are two help centers in/near Holy Spirit 
Parish. Birthright has moved to 5494 Brown Rd. 
Suite 102, Hazelwood, 63042, (314) 298-0945.  
Thrive is at 11977 St. Charles Rock Road Suite 132, 
(314) 785-0211.  Both are always in need of pray-
ers, donations (especially diapers, wipes, onesies 
and money), and sometimes more volunteers.  We 
should all be as generous as we are able to these 
amazing apostolates. 
 
“Even the weakest and most vulnerable, the sick, 
the old, the unborn and the poor, are masterpieces 
of God’s creation, made in his own image, destined 
to live forever, and deserving of the utmost rever-
ence and respect.” — Pope Francis, “Day for Life 
Greeting.”  

PRO-LIFE COMMITTEE 

PAT & DICK GILL  -  434-8323 
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AROUND TOWN 
CHOSEN AND CALLED 

How beautiful the readings are today for this solemnity! 
They remind us that God knows us and loves us so deep-
ly. He knows us better than we know ourselves. Even 
before we were born, He saw what our lives would be 
like. Just like the prophet Isaiah and John the Baptist, we 
are called to be servants of God who dedicate our lives 
to Him. Our Triune God must be the center of everything 
that we do, not just another item among the many on a 
checklist. Today, invite God to come into every dimen-
sion of your life, especially your family life. With this ap-
proach of consecration to God, making Him the focal 
point of our relationships, our work, and our leisure, we 
can bring others into a similar relationship with God and 
help them recognize their true identity as sons and 
daughters called to serve. Let us be like St. John the 
Baptist, who constantly sought to point others to Jesus 
Christ, the Lamb of God, during his short life. 

Archstl.org/dynamic 
 

ANNUAL TEE OFF FOR LIFE GOLF TOURNAMENT 
Our Lady’s Inn Maternity Homes’s 15th Annual Tee Off for 
Life Golf Tournament is Monday, June 25, Greenbriar 
Hills Country Club. The tournament features lunch, 18 
holes of golf, reception, silent auction, & more. Registra-
tion begins 11 am. For more information or to register, 
visit www.ourladysinn.org or call Katrina, 314-736-1544.  

 

CHRISTIAN ELEMENTS OF 
GREAT LITERATURE SERIES 

The Daughters of St. Paul will be hosting Ken Colston for 
their summer series of “Christian Elements of Great Lit-
erature.“ The group will meet on the last Monday of each 
month, 7 pm, at Pauline Books & Media, 9804 Watson 
Rd. in Crestwood. 
Ken will facilitate literary discussions on the following: 

June 25, “Romeo & Juliet”  
(to coincide with “Shakespeare in the Park”) 

July 30, “Diary of a Country Priest” 
August 27, “The Betrothed” 

All are welcome. For information call 314-965-3512. 
 

WORLD MEETING OF FAMILIES 
Join us July 28, Kenrick-Glennon Seminary for an after-
noon & evening with your family. Enjoy family games & 
outdoor activities, Catholic Exhibitors, outdoor Mass with 
Bishop Rivituso, dinner by P’Sghetti’s, & a youth concert. 
All ages are welcome! Registration is required by 7/25. 
Price: $12.50 (Adult 17+) $5 (Children 3-16) Ages 2 & 
under free. Visit archstl.org/palooza for details & to reg-
ister. Questions? Call 792.7185. 

Sponsored by The Office of Laity & Family Life 
 
 

IGNATIAN RETREAT IN EVERYDAY LIFE 
 
Do you want to experience spiritual direction?  The  
Spiritual Exercises in Everyday Life are going to be of-
fered at five St. Louis area sites on various days and 
times starting in September, 2018  There are group 
meetings along with weekly individual conferences with 
a prayer companion.  Experience discernment, contem-
plation and meditation and enjoy the comradery of other 
members of the Bridges Retreat Community.  There are 
brochures in the gathering space.  Look inside the bro-
chure for information sessions scheduled this summer,  
 
Questions: Linda Leib, Executive Director, 
 linda.leib@bridgesfoundation.org or 314-313-8283. 
 

USCCB RELIGIOUS LIBERTY CHAIRMAN AN-

NOUNCES RELIGIOUS FREEDOM WEEK FROM 
JUNE 22-29, 2018  

WASHINGTON—Catholics across the United States are 
encouraged to pray and act in support of religious liberty 
at home and abroad during Serving Others in God's 
Love: Religious Freedom Week 2018, which begins on 
June 22, the Feast of Sts. Thomas More and John Fisher, 
and ends on June 29, the Solemnity of Sts. Peter and 
Paul. The chairman of the USCCB's Committee for Reli-
gious Liberty, Archbishop Joseph E. Kurtz of Louisville, 
states: "Religious freedom allows the space for people of 
faith to serve others in God's love in ministries like edu-
cation, adoption and foster care, health care, and migra-
tion and refugee services. We encourage people of faith 
to reflect on the importance of religious freedom so that 
we might have the space to carry out our mission of ser-
vice and mercy, and we invite everyone to pray for our 
brothers and sisters who face intense persecution in oth-
er parts of the world." Resources for Religious Freedom 
Week and other religious liberty resources can be found 
at:   

Resources for Religious Freedom Week and other reli-
gious liberty resources can be found at www.usccb.org/
ReligiousFreedomWeek www.usccb.org/freedom. 
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THIRTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME — (JULY 8, 2018) 
— Ps  —    —  
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